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Dear Friends of the Foundation:  

 

The Environmental Health Foundation of Canada (EHFC) was established in 1989, as the non-profit,     
charitable arm of the Canadian Institute of Public Health Inspectors dedicated to advancing environmental 
health in Canada and internationally through the development and implementation of education and        
research initiatives.   

Through your continued financial support of the Foundation, the Board of Trustees had another active year 
in 2014, and are pleased to provide you with this annual ñyear in reviewò newsletter. The EHFC Trustees 
not reach our goals without your generous support.  Our goals continue to be: 
 

¶ developing and implementing research and education activities;  
¶ supporting individuals and groups through educational activities to initiate environmental  health 
programmes to reduce health hazards in their own communities; 

¶ providing recognition awards for outstanding PHIs;  
¶ supporting continuing education for PHIs;  
¶ supporting student attendance at national CIPHI conferences; and  
¶ Implementing environmental health programs and projects.   

 
Your donation is the ñgift that keeps on givingò and 100 percent of your donation goes to the work of the 
EHFC.  We know that there are many charities that you can choose to support but we ask during the       
upcoming ñseason of givingò you consider the Foundation, as your donation is an investment in your       
professional organizationôs charity.   
 
Our financial ñaskò for the 2015 tax year is that every Canadian Certified Public Health Inspector (active and 
retired) donate a minimum of $20 or a dollar for every year you have been certified (over 20 years).  Tax 
receipts are issued for amounts $20 or greater.  Each year we post a donor list on the EHFC website. 
 
We would also love to hear from you on how we are doing or to learn more about our work and/or how you 
can get involved.   Please contact me at 519-955-2527 or via email ehfc@outlook.com.   
 
Wishing ñyou and yoursò a Happy Holiday season and a successful 2016! 
 
 

Pamela Scharfe 
 
Pamela Scharfe 
On behalf of the CIPHI EHFC Trustees 

mailto:ehfc@outlook.com
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Your Donation is a gift that keeps giving throughout the coming year and beyond! 

 

§ Donations may be made in the form of a bequest in your will  

§ Creation of a trust fund  

§ Purchase of a dedicated life insurance policy  

§ Donate online via PayPal or Credit Card  

§ Donations of $20 or greater are tax deductible (receipts will be issued)  

§ You can direct your donation to one or several different projects or products  

 

EHFC  

The charitable, research, and education arm of  CIPHI 

EHFC Trustees are reimbursed for travel expenses to attend CIPHI meetings  
and conferences if they chose but 100% of that money is donated back to the 
Foundation by the Trustees for which a tax receipt is issued. 

 

100% of your donation goes to  

EHFC Projects (e,g., Awards) and  Products (e.g., TempSafe) 

As a charity we feel it is important for you to know that credit card companies 
charge us a 3.5% fee & PayPal charges a 1.9% fee + .30 cents for each           
donation.  If you want 100% of your donation to be used consider sending us a 
cheque, money order or bank draft. 



ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH FOUNDATION OF CANADA 2014 ñYEAR IN REVIEWò NEWSLETTER                                                                                                         PAGE 6 

 



ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH FOUNDATION OF CANADA 2014 ñYEAR IN REVIEWò NEWSLETTER                                                                                                         PAGE 7 

 

 

FINANCIALS 
 
The 2014 Financial Statement was approved by the EHFC Auditors and the annual submission to 
the Revenue Canada Charities Directorate for their approval.   
 
The EHFC have arranged bookkeeping duties with the CIPHI Office. 
 
The financial resources of the Foundation at December 31, 2014, totaled $136,351.92 representing 
a bank balance of $21,351.92 and $125,000 in investments.  

 

 

2014 Statement of Operations 

w9±9b¦9 9·t9b5L¢¦w9{ 
hŶŎƛŀƭ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘŀōƭŜ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 
wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ϷтΣмтл {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎκ!ǿŀǊŘǎ ϷпΣтрл 
bƻǘ wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ϷоΣтру 5ƛǊŜŎǘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷмΣуфс 
aŜǊŎƘŀƴŘƛǎŜ {ŀƭŜǎ ϷоΣтру aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ϧ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ 
5ƛǊŜŎǘ ŦǊƻƳ 5ƻƴƻǊ ϷоΣслу !Řǎ ϧ tǊƻƳƻǝƻƴ ϷмΣнпп 
±ƛŀ ! wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ Ϸл aŜŜǝƴƎǎ ϷмΣмул 
/ƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ Ϸл hŶŎŜ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎκŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ Ϸроф 
LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ϷнΣфтр IƻƴƻǊŀǊƛǳƳ Ϸл 
¢ƻǘŀƭ ϷннΣнлл .ŀƴƪΣ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŎŀǊŘΣ Ǉŀȅ-Ǉŀƭ ŎƘŀǊƎŜǎ Ϸул 
    aƛǎŎΦ hǇŜǊŀǝƴƎ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷнмсΦоу 
  ¢ǊŀǾŜƭ ϧ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷмΣтлс 
  ¢ƻǘŀƭ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ ϷммΣофр 

Many thanks to EHFC Treasurer Tim Roark  who volunteers many hours of his 
time annually  to oversee the Foundationôs finances. 



ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH FOUNDATION OF CANADA 2014 ñYEAR IN REVIEWò NEWSLETTER                                                                                                         PAGE 8 

 



ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH FOUNDATION OF CANADA 2014 ñYEAR IN REVIEWò NEWSLETTER                                                                                                         PAGE 9 

 

 

CANADIAN  

WATER & WASTEWATER ASSOCIATION  

SAFE WATER AWARD 

Glen Hudgin, CPHI(C), Environmental Health Manager, Niagara Region Public Health, Ontario was nominated by 
his Director Bjorn Christensen in recognition of his work on predictive modeling for bathing beaches.  Below is the    
nomination letter submitted. 

In recent years, public health officials throughout Ontario have been concerned that the actual E. coli populations found 
during beach water testing may have changed substantially on the days of posting or un-posting (usually 48 hours later). 
In 2008, Glen led a study of two popular Niagara beaches which found that it was not unusual for these beaches to be 
posted although, in fact, the water quality was within the acceptable standard and the beach could have remained open 
and equally there were times when beaches were open but should have been posted because the acceptable standard 
was exceeded. Further studies conducted in 2009 and 2010 provided more evidence of deficiencies in the widely used 
Persistence Model protocol. 

Extensive research and discussions with agencies such as Environment Canada, Ministry of Environment,                 
Environmental Protection Agency, Great Lakes Beach Association, International Joint Commission, Remedial Action 
Plan, Great Lakes and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative, Blue Flag and the Canadian Centre for Inland Waters identified    
Predictive Modeling as the most promising alternative. Predictive models, developed through statistical techniques such 
as multiple linear regression, use easily measured environmental and water-quality variables to estimate bacterial-
indicator concentrations. The data sources which are utilized include but are not limited to, water temperatures, climate 
or meteorological data, historic water data precipitation, wind speed and direction, stream flow, wave height,  turbidity 
and physical site assessments and the integration of these data sources provides an accurate probability, in real-time, of 
whether or not the designated bacterial standard will be exceeded. 

Building on these partnerships, along with using his powers of persuasion, Glen was eventually able to secure funding 
from a variety of agencies at the Federal, Provincial and local level to moor buoys, equipped with monitoring               
instrumentation and wireless capabilities, in three selected bathing areas in the Niagara Region. Bathing water samples 
continue to be collected daily from these beaches using the traditional (persistence model) process and early analysis 
demonstrates that a correlation is being identified between elevated E.coli counts and specific climatic and/or             
environmental factors. It is expected that the eventual outcome for Niagara Region Public Health will be development of 
a decision support tool for determining the bacteriological status of recreational water in real-time. This initiative is 
providing more accurate and more temporal information to users of bathing beaches in Niagara Region and               
consequently, reducing the potential for water-borne disease in the area. 

It is felt that the success of this project will be ground breaking in Ontario as other Health Departments are taking notice 
of the work being done in Niagara looking at beaches through a eco-system/watershed model as opposed to just the 
individual component of a beach.  This project would not have come to fruition without the leadership, tenacity and     
forward thinking of Glen Hudgin. 

Glen Hudgin was presented with the award at 
the 2014 CIPHI Ontario Branch Conference by 
EHFC Chair Ron de Burger and EHFC Trustee 
Ralph Stanley 
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Below is Marinaôs application letter: 
 
Education ï a Builder of Skills, Capacities and Motivation:  As a part-time graduate student at the University of    
Waterloo in the Masters of Environment and Business (MEB) program, with a focus on social, environmental and       
economic sustainability, Iôm learning and applying many aspects of course content to my current Managerôs position. In 
addition, to expanding my scope of practice and increasing my professional skills, the demands of learning have            
re-engaged my thinking styles and motivation.  

In terms of my scope of practice, the participants in the MEB program bring a vast array of experience and background 
to the course, particularly related to private enterprise. Environmental health professionals are generally well versed in 
the concepts of environmental and social sustainability, however are rarely exposed to aspects of economic                 
sustainability. This course provided the context and language to enable me to discuss and engage with partners related 
to economic sustainability as well as environmental and social sustainability. I believe this adds credibility to our          
profession and to our respective agencies when engaging with stakeholders around sustainability issues. 

In terms of professional skills, education has also enhanced my core competencies, particularly related to surveillance, 
assessment and health promotion. Surveillance and assessment skills are needed in preparing research proposals,    
determining data collection methodology, developing indicators and completing project evaluation. In addition, this 
course reinforced the critical importance of surveillance and monitoring systems at the local, national and international 
levels. In terms of health promotion, as this course included a private sector perspective, I have benefited from a deeper 
understanding of marketing and promotion strategies. It was interesting to view policy development and advocacy      
options from both a public and private perspectives. In addition, there was a consistent emphasis on the importance of 
authentic stakeholder engagement. This was supported with the application of best practices for partnerships and    
stakeholder engagement to a public health related project.  Other areas of expertise have been enhanced for me such 
as strategy development, business and agency operations, human resource development, communication and finance. 
These areas of expertise are underpinned with key foundational values based on accountability, transparency and      
continuous improvement. 

Further education provides the opportunity to re-engage learning processes. As it had be many years since I was a    
student, it was challenging, at times, to develop learning pathways. Critical and analytical thinking, communication skills 
and thoughtful reflection were all needed in order to progress in a learning environment. In addition, there was an       
emphasis on bringing a systems-thinking approach to issues. Systems thinking is a crucial skill for public health         
inspectors as we operate in multi-jurisdictional systems with a wide array of individuals, stakeholders and professions 
and need to be competent with regulatory and health promotional approaches. 

Finally, further education re-ignited my passion for learning and my pride in my profession. The educational forum       
provided me with an opportunity to promote public health inspectors to other professions. By engaging in this course, I 
was constantly reminded of the value, need and importance of public health inspectors and this continues to motivate 
and inspire me. 

 

CONTINUING EDUCATION 

AWARD 

Marina Whelan, CPHI(C), Simcoe-Muskoka Health Unit 
(ON) receiving the EHFC Continuing Education Award 
from EHFC Vice-Chair Pamela Scharfe presented at the 
2014 National CIPHI Educational Conference Awards 
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LEN HIEBERT  

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH REVIEW 

AWARD 

Amy Luan, BCIT  

Testing for presence of radioactivity in BC Pacific Ocean's seafood supply 

 

Deema Abu-Ghazaleh, First Nations University 

Exploring the Correlation between Environmental Toxins and Diabetes Mellitus 

 

Jennifer Guth, Concordia University 

Ethinyl Estradiol in Lake Walush 

 

Issack Maalim, Cape Breton University 

Ethical consideration of Mandatory Immunization against Pertussis (whooping cough) in Canada 

 

(Ryerson University did not participate and only CBU provided a certificate presentation photo) 

 

 

Cape Breton University student Issack Maalim  
is presented with the 2014 Len Hiebert award 
certificate and cheque by Faculty Member 
Melissa McDonald. 


